STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

October 2, 2017

City of Garden Grove
Attention: Records

11222 Acacia Parkway
Garden Grove, CA 92840

SUBJECT: Fire Report Request
Greetings,

My name is Richard Kyo, and | am an engineer with the California Public Utilities Commission —
Electric Safety & Reliability Branch (ESRB). | am writing to respectfully request a copy of any
reports regarding a fire that occurred near 12081 Bangor Street, Garden Grove, CA. The incident
details are as follows:

Date and time: March 10, 2017 at approximately 3:46 PM

Location: 12081 Bangor Street, Garden Grove, CA

Summary: Palm tree fronds contacted overhead electrical conductors near the
abovementioned address, resulting in a fire to the residence and damages to Southern
California Edison facilities.

The CPUC is a state agency that regulates publicly-owned utilities in California, and the ESRB is
a branch within the CPUC that is responsible for investigating incidents that involve utility
facilities.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 576-7081 or rk1@cpuc.ca.gov. Thank you
for your time and attention.

Sincerely,

Fl

Richard Kyo, P.E.

Utilities Engineer

California Public Utilities Commission
Electric Safety and Reliability Branch
320 W 4" Street, Suite 500

Los Angeles, CA 90013

Phone: (213) 576-7081

Fax: (213) 620-2589
rk1@cpuc.ca.gov




